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January 23, 2023


Re: Item 7.1 – Amendments Related to the Housing Element Update


Dear Mayor Hicks and Members of the City Council:


The LWV supports clarity and consistency in the development process.


We support the rezonings for the affordable housing projects, as this would make them zoning
compliant and allow SB 35 to shorten the entitlement process — reducing costs, time, and
uncertainty.


Regarding the R4 amendments: maintaining minimum lot area and width requirements on all
projects except those under NOFA seems arbitrary, especially given how few R4 parcels there
are (see appendix) and, as staff notes, other requirements already restrict the feasibility of market
rate projects. The amendments would also maintain such requirements for all-affordable projects
that don’t apply for NOFA or are unable to receive funding through it.


SB 330 does not permit reducing the density of residential development capacity from what it
was in 2018. While we remain concerned that the City has not analyzed the new regulations
sufficiently to determine that they do not reduce capacity defined in the objective standards of
the General Plan, we are encouraged by seeing staff act on a suggestion from the development
community to implement a density bonus-like waiver mechanism.


Requiring a conditional use permit for such residential/mixed use projects seems
counter-productive, given that the intention of including these sites in the Housing Element (to
be counted under RHNA) means the City should encourage development by removing
constraints. The requirement for any Grant Park Plaza project to go to Council, while the rest do
not, seems excessive.


Thank you for your consideration,


(Please send any questions about this email to Kevin Ma at housing@lwvlamv.org)


Karin Bricker, President of the LWV of Los Altos-Mountain View


cc:  Kimbra McCarthy   Ellen Yau   Eric Anderson Aarti Shrivastava
Heather Glaser  Reid Miller   Housing Elements at HCD











Appendix: Map of R3 and R4 from 11/12/19 Council Meeting
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